

RECTOR- CHANCELLOR

Dear international Students,

In regard of the confirmed presence of COVID-19 in Hungary (from 4 March, 2020) and of the 11 March, 2020 Government declaration of a state of emergency to help deal with the coronavirus outbreak the leadership of the University of Miskolc decided to take the following steps:

- 1. 12-13 Marc, 2020 (Thursday and Friday) the rector announces official break, which means that the no classes will be held.
- 2. 14 March, 2020 (Saturday)— 22 March 2020 (Sunday) Spring Break is declared, which means that the no classes will be held.
- 3. From the 23rd of March, 2020 (Monday) all classes are held in the form of distance-learning. It means that, just like during the official break declared by the rector and during spring break, classes are not held in the campus' buildings. The deans of each faculty will inform you on the availability of the lesson plans, course materials and the forms of completion of the required courses and credits.

In observation of the above mentioned regulations, from the 12th of March, 2020 students cannot enter the educational buildings of the university. The regulations do not affect the dorms and the food court of the University, i.e. you can stay in the dorms and eat at the food court.

We wish to inform you that all our actions are preventive. The University, the Faculties and the Béla Bartók Music Institute will do everything in their power to ensure that you are able to meet all academic requirements. We wish to make it possible for you to continue your academic year as planned. Should any further actions be required, the University immediately informs you.

rofo Dr. Torma András

Miskolc, 11 March, 2020.

Sincerely,

Prof. Dr. Deák Csaba

H-3515 Miskolc- Egyetemváros Phone + (36) 46 565-111/10-10, 10-07 rektor@uni-miskolc.hu, kancellar@uni-miskolc.hu www.uni-miskolc.hu